
  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

April 11, 2021 

 

 

Henderson Mill Elementary Parents/Guardians: 

 

Good afternoon, and I hope that your families have had an enjoyable Spring Break.  The purpose 

of this letter is to provide you with an update regarding the awning in front of Henderson Mill 

Elementary and access to the school’s front entrance. 

 

Based upon the review conducted by structural engineers, the front entrance to Henderson Mill 

will now be accessible to staff, students, and parents beginning on April 12, 2021, and the side 

entrance will no longer need to be utilized as a main entryway.  It should be noted that the 

damaged area of the awning will continue to be cordoned off as recommended by DCSD 

Operations and the structural engineers.  The District will move through all relative processes 

associated with the damage to the awning, including addressing insurance claims and then 

determining the most appropriate next steps for the structure.  New information will be shared as 

it becomes available. 

 

Thank you for your patience and support, and please feel free to contact me should you have any 

questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Cassandra Moore 

 

Cassandra Moore 

Principal 

Henderson Mill Elementary School  

Cassandra Moore 
Principal 
Title 

 
Interim Superintendent 

Cheryl Watson-Harris  
Superintendent 

Interim Superintendent 

Henderson Mill Elementary 
2408 Henderson Mill Rd. NE 

Atlanta, Georgia 30345 
678-874-3102 

ate ____________________________  

 

Dear Parent/Guardian of ____________________________,  

 

 

As part of our county-mandated attendance protocol, student tardies are monitored 

closely. As you are aware, attendance and punctuality are vital to students’ 

academic success. Arriving on time provides children with the best chances for 

success and is required by law. Time lost from instruction is quite difficult to 

regain once a child begins the day late.  A student who is 10 minutes late every 

day will miss 30 hours of instruction during the year.  Students can copy notes or 

make up an assignment, but they can never get back what’s most important: the 

discussions, the questions, the explanations by the teacher and the thinking that 

makes learning come alive!  Your child’s success in school depends on having a 

solid educational background – one that can only be gained through regular 

attendance and punctuality! 

 

 

Your child currently has ______unexcused tardies. Students are marked tardy if 

they are not in their classrooms when the bell rings at 7:45 a.m. When students 

reach five unexcused tardies, the parent receives a letter from the classroom 

teacher. After eight unexcused tardies, the parent receives a phone call from the 

classroom teacher. Excessive tardies (10 or more) will be referred to the principal.  

In accordance with DeKalb County policy, excessive tardies may be referred to the 

school social worker.  

 

 

Thank you for supporting Oak Grove’s mission of inspiring all learners to achieve 

their personal best, and for collaborating with teachers and staff to provide for 

your child’s education. This letter is for information purposes; no reply is 

necessary at this time. Your signature is requested to indicate receipt. 

 

Best regards,  

 

 

_________________________________ 

 _____________________________ 

Classroom Teacher/Date    Parent/Date 

 

 

 

Cc: 

Laura S. Neely, Principal 


